# FOREST HOME TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES August 18, 2021 5:15 PM

Members present: Paul Trumble, Sheryl Guy, Dean Crandall and Rebecca Rankin.

Absent Lucy Basch.

The Chairperson Sheryl Guy called the meeting to order at 5:15 PM.

Pledge of Allegiance to the U.S. flag.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT:**

There was none.

## **CORRESPONDENCE:**

There was none.

#### AGENDA:

Moved by Trumble, seconded by Crandall, Crandall, to approve the agenda as written. Motion carried - all present voting yes.

#### **MINUTES:**

Moved by Trumble, seconded by Rankin, to approve the meeting minutes of July 21, 2021 as written. Motion carried – all present voting yes.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

# <u> Arrow Head Park – Guy</u>

In good shape and being is used.

## FHT Cottage Drive Family Park - Trumble/Crandall

Storm caused boulders to move at the waters-edge and Corey Arsnoe has moved them to their original locations. Replaced the worn boards and replaces. Paddle Antrim volunteers moved the kiosk as commission requested. Installed new boards

Discussion held on the moving of the front section of site owned by Mr. Miley.

## <u>Gorham Beach Park – Trumble/Rankin:</u>

Discussion followed: Proposal/draft provided by Corey Arsnoe to address shoreline concerns identified during the tour for both erosion and dead trees. This will be a very large project and will be broken down into several phases. Plans are very similar to FHT Cottage Drive Park and cost is a factor for the commission. Phase 1: Estimate will cost \$15,000.00.

Discussion followed.

It was a consensus of commission that Phase 1 of Gorham Beach Park Beach Installation proposed site plan drafted by Corey Arsnoe be presented to the FHT Board for approval at an estimated cost of \$15,000.00. Crandall will present to FHT Board at their next meeting.

#### Loon Nursery - All

Site is in good shape and has a great deal of use.

# <u>Torch Lake Family Day Park – Trumble/Crandall/Guy</u>

Guy reported that there was minimal standing water, some erosion but faired fairly well from storm. Trumble reported that the dock installed.

# <u>30 - Acre parcel + new purchase of acreage –Trumble</u>

Trumble reported that he spoke to Tony Marshall, Excavator seeking an estimate of the cost to put in a

driveway and parking lot 20' x 40' and an estimated cost could run roughly \$8,500.00.  Discussion followed.	
NEW BUSINESS: There was none.	
The next meeting – September 15, 2021	
VARIOUS MATTERS: There was none.	
OTHER:  The next meeting – September 15, 2021	
The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.	
Chairperson, Sheryl Guy	Secretary, Rebecca Rankin